
MEMORANDUM
To: Planning Commission 
From: Ryan Harris, Staff Planner 
Date: July 19, 2024

RE: Bello Corner Preliminary Subdivision

The Bello Corner subdivision is located at 215 South Center Street. The proposed subdivision is in 
the R-8 Residential Zone and is three lots on 0.61 acres. Lots within the R-8 zone must have a 
minimum lot size of 8,000 square feet and a minimum lot width of 80 feet. The proposed lots range 
from 0.19 acres (8,156 square feet) to 0.23 acres (10,095 square feet), and the lot frontages range from 
65.69 feet to 96.06 feet. 

Santaquin City Code requires that all street improvements be included in any new subdivision. The 
developer requested to defer the street improvements (e.g., sidewalk, curb and gutter, asphalt, etc.) to 
a later date. The City Council approved a deferral agreement for the Bello Corner Subdivision on July 
2, 2024.

The previous agenda item was an infill reduction request to reduce the frontage requirement for Lots 
2 and 3. If the request was granted, all frontage and size requirements for the subdivision would be 
met. Lots 2 and 3 would not meet the frontage requirements if the request was not granted.
  
On July 9, 2024, the DRC reviewed the preliminary plans for Bello Corner Subdivision and forwarded 
a favorable recommendation to the Planning Commission, with the condition that redlines be 
addressed.
 
This review is for the Planning Commission to determine whether the proposed subdivision complies 
with the Santaquin City Code. The Planning Commission is the land use authority for preliminary 
subdivision applications.
 
After preliminary approval from the Planning Commission, the DRC must approve the final plat 
before the developer can record any lots. The DRC may only approve a plat submittal after finding 
that the development standards of subdivision title, the zoning title, the laws of the State of Utah, and 
any other applicable ordinances, rules, and regulations have been or can be met before the recordation 
or construction beginning.
 
Findings

1. The subdivision plans meet the requirements of the R-8 Zone (SCC 10.20.070) if the infill 
reduction is granted.

2. The subdivision plans meet all Engineering and Public Works requirements found in the 
Santaquin City Standard Specifications and Drawings.

3. The City Council has approved a deferral agreement to deferral street improvements to a later 
date.

4. All applicable requirements in Santaquin City Title 11 (Subdivision Regulations) have been 
met.  

Zone: R-8       
Size: 0.61 Acres
Lots: 3



5. The subdivision has followed the subdivision review process in SCC 11.20.020 and 
preliminary plans have received a favorable recommendation from the DRC.

6. The subdivision plans (attachment 2) have met all conditions in the DRC motion.

Motion: “Motion to approve/deny/table the preliminary plans for the Bello Corner Subdivision.
 
Attachments:

1. Zoning and Location Map
2. Preliminary/Final Plans



Attachment 1: Zoning and Location Map

Property location



Attachment 2: Preliminary Plans



TYPICAL BUILDING SETBACKS &
PUBLIC UTILITY EASEMENTS


